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Heller Secures $75,000 for Combating Meth in Elko County
(Washington, DC) – U.S. Congressman Dean Heller (R-Carson City) secured significant funding to help Elko County law enforcement combat methamphetamine use.  The funding was included in the Commerce, Justice, Science, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act for fiscal year 2008 (H.R. 3093).  Heller secured funding for a Northern Nevada Anti-Meth Initiative, and the Elko County Sheriff’s office is expected to receive about $75,000 of those funds. 
“Methamphetamine use is the number one law enforcement issue facing Nevada.  Law enforcement needs every tool at their disposal to combat this growing epidemic and eliminate this deadly drug from our communities,” said Heller.
The Community Oriented Policing program has a portion of its funding specifically allocated for combating methamphetamine use.  The Elko County allocation is the beginning of the initial funding process in Congress.  The U.S. Senate is expected to take up its FY08 Commerce, Justice, Science, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act in the near future.

“I look forward to working with Senators Reid and Ensign to ensure this project is included in the final appropriations legislation,” added Heller.

Heller secured a total of $700,000 for the Northern Nevada Anti-Meth Initiative to be distributed between Washoe, Douglas, Lyon, Elko, Nye, Churchill Counties, and Carson City.
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